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May 15, 2009
The Honorable Michael H. Michaud

U.S. House of Representatives

1724 Longworth Building

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-225-2943

Dear Representative Michaud:
The Fleet Reserve Association supports H.R. 2342 that mandates that the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) create a family caregiver program to furnish support services to family members certified as family caregivers who provide personal care services for disabled veterans.

Unfortunately for the most severely injured, family members or other loved ones are often required to become full-time caregivers. Many have lost their jobs, homes, and savings. Under current law, TSGLI can provide some of the immediate expenses for wounded warriors, and authorized caregivers are provided per diem payments until the member leaves active duty status. While the VA provides severely disabled veterans a modest allowance for aid and attendance, it is payable to the veteran, not to the caregiver. Further, it is authorized only for spouses, but caregivers are often parents, siblings or other loved ones.

FRA believes the government has an obligation to provide assistance for such caregivers, and stands ready to assist you in passing this important legislation. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs, at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Director
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